
Members of ESA Florida State Council travelled to St. Augustine to bring the Florida School for 

the Deaf and the Blind supplies from their wish list!. After a great tour of the school and meeting 

several students and dedicated teachers, the group enjoyed a holiday performance starring many 

of the school's talented performers! Florida is certainly blessed to have such a wonderful facility 

and ESA Florida State Council is proud to have the school as our state philanthropic project. 

Pictured left to right below are ESA members Sally Bowler, Lois Leighton, Martha ("Sam") 

Wright, Barbara Floyd, Christine Bishop, Sarah Bybee, Joy Lehnert, Sylvia Watler, Allan 

Ciriale, Barbara Kalm, Terry Moherek, Ida Schultz (kneeling) and Sue Ciriale (kneeling). Not 

shown Liz Hahn and Jan Hall. 

 

 

Thank you and have a Merry Christmas! 

 

Joy Lehnert 

Philanthanthropic Director 

ESA Florida State Council 
 


